Report from Chris Brewster Botswana (Feb 09)

Conservation Projects: A project on the staus of Short-clawed Lark in southeastern Botswana was undertaken in Nov 2007 - January 2008 by Chris Brewster and Keddy Mooketsa. The report was recently completed and sent to the ABC. This project received financial assistance from the ABC. A project on Kori Bustards is currently being undertaken in the Kalahari by Kabelo Senyatso of BirdLife Botswana as a PHD thesis. BirdLife Botswana is currently undertaking a project on IBA monitoring.

 

Conservation concerns: The greatest conservation concern is probably the status of Bateleur which has declined greatly outside of protected areas in recent years, probably due to poisoning. The status of other large traptors, particularly vultures, is also of concern, though, currently there are, for the most part, no supporting data to indicate a decline numbers. Hooded Vulture, however, have clearly declined in both numbers and range in recent years.

 

Significant bird sightings: In 2008 significant bird sightings include a record of Common Black-headed Gull at Lake Ngami in January 2008 (second record for Botswana), a record of Shelley's Sunbird between Mohembo and Kwando in February 2008 (first record for Botswana),  a record of Long-tailed Pipit near Tsetseng in April 2008 (first record for Botswana, a record of Baillon's Crake at Gweta in November 2008, a record of Terek Sandpiper at Moremi Game Reserve in November 2008 and a record of Pectoral Sandpiper at Lake Ngami in Decmber 2008. All these records await adjudication by the Records Subcommittee of BirdLife Botswana. The Short-clawed Lark project already referred to indicated that probably in excess of 20 000 pairs, a figure substantially larger than previous estimates, are present in southeastern Botswana and the species currently has a favourable conservation status.  

